Custer County Library Board
Minutes
September 14, 2016







Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, September 14th at 1:00 p.m. in the library conference room.  Members in attendance were Bill Schreier, Seyward Rittberger, Amy Kirk, and Pat Hoffman with Mickey Schlecht presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  Bill left the meeting at approximately 2:10, Pat left at approximately 2:15.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· August 3rd Board Minutes – Bill moved to accept the minutes as presented; Amy seconded the motion; the motion carried.
TREASURER REPORT:  Bill moved to acknowledge the Treasurer’s Report as presented; Seyward seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· GENERAL CHECKING:            
Balance 15,623.04 as of September 31, 2016
 

· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET:  
Balance:  $68,281.35 

Expended:  65.03%
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report for September discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for August.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.

· Book Chat

· One Book SD Book Discussion
· BHLC
· Hermosa Book Sale
· Foundation Update
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  
· Library Sign 
The library sign has not been finished or installed.  The Foundation agreed to pay the additional $908 to purchase two panels for each side of the sign.  Once the sign has been installed and the final bill has been paid, Doris Ann will provide copies of the paid invoices to the Foundation for reimbursement.
· Chairs
The two new chairs for the Hermosa Library have arrived and are being used.  Seyward reported that they had replaced the desks in the computer area and that they looked nice.  Patrons are using them with the library’s laptops.
· Building Modifications - Tabled
· 2017 Budget 
The Commissioners will be passing a budget at their September 21st meeting.  The minutes of the September 1st meeting showed reductions in many departments that had not been discussed at the meeting.  Therefore, a special meeting was called on September 8th to explain the reductions and clear up miscommunications. 
· New Library Trustee
At their August 10th meeting, the County Commission “acknowledged Patricia Hoffman as a newly-appointed member of the Custer County Library Board.”

· Strategic Plan 2017-21
The Board conducted a “SWOT Analysis” as part of the library’s strategic planning process.  They listed the library’s internal Strengths and Weaknesses and external Opportunities and Threats.  The results will be incorporated into the strategic plan and used to help determine the primary goals and objectives for the upcoming 5 years.
· Technology Plan 2017-19 - Tabled
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  
· Building Damage
Doris Ann had previously sent e-mails to the Board describing the damage that occurred to the building on August 30th as a result of a vehicle running into the west wall when a senior citizen mistook the gas for the brake.  She explained that the library was closed until September 6th during which time library and building staff removed the books and shelving units from the west end of the building.  The Large Print, Western, Science Fiction, and Young Adult collections will be unavailable until the building has been repaired.  Bids are now being collected to repair the west wall and are expected to be received by close of business today.  The county will be considering not only the amount of the bid, but also when each contractor expects to be able to complete the repairs.  The Board advised that once the contractor has been determined, Doris Ann should request that she be provided  with time frames of when  the building would need  to be empty for certain stages of the demolition/repair process.  They encouraged her to provide as much advance notice as possible to the community regarding any closures.   Doris Ann reported that the library is still experiencing decreased attendance since the damage.  The library receives calls/e-mails every day questioning when they plan to re-open.  The re-opening has been announced in the Chronicle, and on the Library’s Facebook page, as well as the Facebook pages of the Chronicle, the Custer Free Press, and the Chamber of Commerce.  The barricades around the west wall make people think the library is still closed.  The library will probably experience the decrease until the news is spread by word-of-mouth as there are no other media outlets available.  Doris Ann also informed the board that a patron was injured as she tripped on the sidewalk when she left the library on the afternoon of September 6th.  Jim was advised of the incident that afternoon and inspected the sidewalk the next morning.  He determined that the difference in the height of the concrete squares was a tripping hazard.  He had the sidewalk sprayed with neon paint in that area to warn visitors of the tripping hazard.  The patron will be filing a claim to have Custer County insurance cover her medical bills associated with the injury.  
· Director Evaluation
Mickey asked trustees to look over the Annual Evaluation form included in their Board packet, write down their thoughts, and be ready to discuss them together in an Executive Session at a future meeting. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· Adult Coloring – September 14th and 28th from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.
· Book Chat – September 22nd at 5:30 p.m.
· Volunteer Coffee and Dessert – will be POSTPONED
· Jewel Cave National Monument After-School Program – September 21st at 4:00 p.m.
· Story-time begins on September 23rd at 10:00 a.m.
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 2:20p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   October 12th at 1:00 p.m. in the Library Conference Room.
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
